
Happy Thanksgiving and Merry Christmas! 

Family News Cindy & I have been very busy with deputation ministry. We have enjoyed 
seeing old friends and meeting new ones. As you can see from the prayer calendar we 
are booked almost every Sunday until the end of the year. 

Lynn & Brian have added new WOL clubs & new support these last several months 
and next summer they will be adding a new member to their family. That's right, our 
granddaughter Courtney is expecting a new brother or sister. 

Ian & Natalie continue to enjoy their children's ministry i Millington, TN. Natalie is now 
working as a dental assistant 4 days a week & teaches a 7th grade girls SS class. 

Leilani & Matthew leave for Portugal Sunday October 31st. We will miss them terribly, 
but are excited about how God is going to use them to reach the people of Portugal 

Jessie & Amber are still waiting patiently for a full time ministry opportunity. In the 
meantime Jesse continues to work for a concrete contractor and Amber is working at 
the credit union until Trenton Wayne is born any day now! 

Derek is back at home & after much consideration & prayer has decided that the Lord 
would have him be a part of our church plant team. He still plans to finish his education 
in communication in the future. 

Thank You  

1. Brown Street Baptist Church for planning and hosting our ordination council and 
service. 

2. Fellowship Baptist for planning and hosting our commissioning service on 
November 21st. 

3. To all our supporting churches and individuals who love us, care for us, 
encourage us, pray for us and enable us to reach the people of the Big Island  

4. To all the churches where we have presented or will present our ministry and 
passion. Thanks for the opportunity to share. 

It is now just over 2 months until we leave the mainland & move 4,060 miles west to the 
Big Island of Hawaii. We can't wait to get started. We have a place to stay for a couple 
of weeks while we look for a town that needs a church and for a place to rent. 

From now till we leave we will be sorting what we will take with us, what to give away, 
and what to sell. Whatever we take will need to fit in a 4x6 crate. 

We are excited about Derek joining our team. The Lord has already opened the door for 
him to have a job when we arrive. 

There is much to do and many details to be accomplished before we leave on January 
3rd. 



Support News: 
Our vision is to share the good news of Jesus Christ with the lost and disciple those 
who will believe our passion is for the people on the Big Island to hear the truth of God's 
Word. We are grateful for those who are currently partnering with us and for those 
who will choose to do so in the days ahead. THANKS! 
Monthly Support Need: $4,200 
July-October Avg Giving: $2,300 
Monthly Support still needed: $1,900 

 



 

 


